
May 2024 Newsletter 
  

“We are a community of God s faithful people 
called by Christ to love, welcome, and care for all.” 

510 ALBANY SHAKER ROAD 
LOUDONVILLE, NY 12211 

www.gslcl.org ☩ 518-458-1562 

Brielle celebrated First Communion on April 14th. 

Council President Danny Patrick giving updates 
during the Council Forum on April 28. 



2 

A word from the Pastor 

V  –  YOU SHALL NOT MURDER  

What is this? or What does this mean? 

We are to fear and love God, so that we neither endanger nor harm the lives of our neighbors,  
but instead help and support them in all life’s needs. 

- Martin Luther, “The Small Catechism,” translated by Timothy J. Wengert, © 1994, 2000, 2008 Augsburg Fortress. 

Here at Good Shepherd, we have many charitable works to help and support people in all life’s needs. We participate in the 
CROP Walk, have the Little Food Pantry in the parking lot, give to local and global charities from our fundraisers, 
collect athletic shoes, prepare meals for the CACC Emergency Overflow Shelter, and support the Albany Maritime 
Ministry. Still being new to the congregation, I don’t even know the fullness of what we do together. This is fantastic. 
Charitable works are important. 

Charitable works go side by side with advocacy to lessen the need for charity. In Catholic Social Teaching there is 
the concept of The Two Feet of Love in Action. These are: charitable works (direct service) and social justice 
(systemic change). The two feet walk together, meeting the needs of people and addressing the root causes of 
those needs. We feed people and we advocate for change so that we need to feed people a little less. We house 
people and we advocate for change so that we need to house people a little less. 

Here in New York, this legislative session, we have the chance to make the world a little bit better for a whole lot of 
people. Approximately half of the world’s private sovereign debt, debt owed by countries to private lenders, is 
controlled by NY law. The Sovereign Debt Stability Act (S.5542-A/A.2970-A) will make it much easier for 
countries to restructure their debt. This is a complicated 
topic, but essentially the bill would make it easier for 
countries to have a longer payment period with lower 
interest. This makes it easier for roads and schools to be 
built, medical and nutrition programs funded, and life made 
better for the people in these countries. This is just and 
good. The bill is supported by the Upstate NY Synod, the 
NY Council of Churches, and Jubilee USA (an interfaith 
group, of which the ELCA is a member, that advocates for 
sovereign debt relief globally). 

I invite you to join me at the NY Capitol on May 7 for 
an advocacy day in support of this important legislation.  
Can’t join me but want to advocate? A letter or call to 
your Assemblymember or Senator is a quick and meaningful 
way to advocate for real change. Give me a text, email, or 
call if you’re interested in getting involved. 

Direct service & systemic change. This is how justice works. 
This is how we live out the call of our baptism. 

Peace in Christ,  

 

The Rev. D. Lowell Chilton, Pastor 

pastor@gslcl.org ☩ 518-285-0441 (cell)  

Pastor and Staff 

The Rev. D. Lowell Chilton Pastor 
 (pastor@gslcl.org, cell: 518-285-0441) 

Kathy Flynn Admin. Assistant 
 (office@gslcl.org, 10am – 4pm, Mon. – Wed.) 
Kevin Wertman Custodian 
Anita Andersen Music Director 

2024 Church Council 

Danny Patrick President 
Mike Serge Vice President 
Jeff Emptage  Treasurer 
Patti Kopach Secretary 
 
Colleen Ward Kathryn Ingalls 
Nancy Layne Carol Phelps 
Maryanne Sangiacomo Elizabeth Sickler 
Susan Spofford Meg Winters 

 

Administration 

Marjorie Raymond Financial Secretary 
John McGrath Assistant Treasurer 
Danny Patrick Bldg. Rental Coordinator 

https://www.usccb.org/about/justice-peace-and-human-development/upload/Two-Feet-handout-color.pdf
mailto:pastor@gslcl.org
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Book Club – May 28 @ 7 PM on Zoom 

The May book will be Worth Fighting For: Finding Courage and Compassion When Cruelty is Trending 
by John Pavlovitz. Pavlovitz’s essays will guide us in conversations about how to find live our 
calling as people of faith with courage and compassion when these are out of favor with the 
world at large. 

Reminder: we get 20% off on book club books at the Book House at Stuyvesant Plaza. Be sure 
to mention the book club at checkout. 

Book club meets on the First Lutheran Zoom: http://FirstLutheranChurch.org/Zoom.  

WELCA News 

The following members will serve as WELCA officers in 2024: 
 - Marjorie Raymond - Unit Coordinator 
· Colleen Ward – Treasurer 
· Chris Wiegert – Secretary 

We will continue our “Girls Night Out” events and the Cookie Walk in 2024. We also hope to form a Program 
Planning Committee. This group is listed in our constitution and would work on planning and scheduling service 
projects, speakers and/or educational programs. These events could also be used as outreach opportunities to 
members of neighboring congregations. Tentative plans are to host a planning event this summer. 

Sign up here to receive one or both of the national WELCA e-newsletters: 
https://www.womenoftheelca.org/publications  
 Bold Connections, a monthly e-newsletter that includes Women of the ELCA news and events. 
 Bold Cafe, a monthly online magazine for young adult women. 

For more information about WELCA, please contact Marjorie at 518-424-6043 or marjorieraymond84@gmail.com. 

Girls Night Out 

The Good Shepherd Unit of Women of the ELCA is sponsoring a “Girls Night Out” at 6 pm on May 8 at Samurai 
Restaurant on Wolf Road in Albany. This is a social event, and you do not need to attend WELCA meetings in 
order to participate. Eleven women have already signed up! Please join us for some food, fun and friendship! For 
reservations, please contact Marjorie Raymond, WELCA Unit Coordinator, at 518-424-6043. 

Turquoise Table 

Today, there are Turquoise Tables all across America from California to Maine. In all fifty states and in thirteen 
countries, Turquoise Tables have become a symbol of hospitality, a safe place to sit down and connect over a cup of 
coffee or glass of sweet tea. The turquoise table along Shaker El is for community use. All are welcome! We hope 
that members of the congregation and the community will use the table to meet friends for their morning coffee or 
a picnic lunch. Also, if you have extra produce from your garden, you can share it by placing it on the table. Many 
thanks to Patti Kopach, our former Unit Coordinator, for suggesting this gift to Good Shepherd from WELCA, 
and to Chris and Bill Wiegert for purchasing and painting the table. 

http://firstlutheranalbany.org/zoom
http://firstlutheranchurch.org/Zoom
https://www.womenoftheelca.org/publications
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Ministry Fair on Sunday May 19 

The Church Council and Outreach and Evangelism Ministry Team will be hosting a Ministry Fair on Pentecost 
Sunday, May 19th after the Worship Service in the Fellowship Hall.    We will be having a number of tables with 
information about the various ministry teams at Good Shepherd.  You will have an opportunity to gather more 
information about the teams and what they do.  Our hope is that you may want to get more involved with a specific 
ministry team or just get more involved with some of their activities that they do during the year.   

Also, we will have a table trying to get more people to be greeters, ushers, readers, communion assistants, etc.  We 
need more folks to help out in these positions as well as on various ministry teams.  We are looking forward to this 
event and looking at getting more people involved with the various ministries of Good Shepherd. 

Prayer Concerns 

Carlos Sanchez  Carolyn Wolfe  Kelly Powell 

Lynn Best  Kathy Ingalls  Lou Reiss 

Kevin Ferrill  Beth Sickler 

 

May Birthdays 

 6 Danny Patrick 
 7 Betty Suarez 
 10 Nancy Layne 
 12 Evelyn Burgos 

 12 Susan Spofford 
 21 Paul Spofford 
 23 Richard Walker 
 29 Mary Long

Sunday School News 

Sunday School continues to provide fun and meaningful Christian education to the children who come to worship 
at Good Shepherd.  Each week we focus on a bible story that aligns with the lessons or gospel that are included in 
the worship service.  

Each child is unique and brings the special gift of themselves to our class.  May 19th will be our final Sunday 
School class until we resume in the fall.  Thank you for allowing us this special time with your children to share 
the stories of Christ our Lord. 

The Sunday School Staff - Marie, Nancy L, Nancy S, Julie, & Monica 

Outreach and Evangelism  

The Outreach and Evangelism Ministry Team Meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, May 7 at 7:00 pm in person or on 
zoom.  If you have an interest in being a part of this ministry team please speak to Danny Patrick, Carol Phelps, 
Bertie Cole, Colleen Ward, Kirsten Andersen or Betty Sickler.   

Church Council 

The next meeting of the Church Council 
is scheduled for Monday, May 13th at 
6:30 pm in person or on Zoom.  
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In Memoriam 

Donations in memory of Keith Kelly have been received from the following families and individuals. Undesignated 
donations have been assigned to the Endowment Fund at the request of the family. 

· Robert and Laurie Beach 
· Maryrita Dobiel and Joseph Quinlan 
· Jeannette Harting (Memorial Fund) 
· Steve and Nancy Layne (Building Fund) 
· Mary Long 
· John and Nancy McGrath 
· Danny Patrick 

· Carl and Carol Phelps 
· Marjorie Raymond (Building Fund) 
· Phyllis Rhynders 
· Paul and Susan Spofford 
· Richard Walker 
· Kathy Westerholt and Gail Koser

Endowment Fund 

In May, the set of envelopes includes an envelope for donations to the Endowment Fund which was established in 
1985. Disbursements are made at least annually in the following categories: 

· Capital Improvements, debt reduction or building program of Good Shepherd Lutheran Church, 
Loudonville, NY; 

· Scholarships or grants to members of Good Shepherd Lutheran Church, Loudonville, NY for the purpose 
of attending seminary, church related social ministry course of study, church related camping or leadership 
conferences or such other specialized training which enables members of this congregation to grow in 
Christian faith and service to God's people; 

· Community needs, grants to social service agencies or to special programs designed for those people in our 
area who are in spiritual or economic need; 

· For missions of the Lutheran Church at home and overseas. 

Programs and areas of support are recommended by the Committee and approved by the Church Council for 
funding. Please consider a donation to this worthy cause! 

2024 Crop Walk 

Once again, Atif Dean is the Crop Walk Coordinator for Good 
Shepherd this year, which will be on May 5th. We will be meeting 
at St. Paul's Episcopal Church in Albany, NY on 21 Hackett 
BLVD at 12:30pm and the CROP walk will begin at 1:30 pm. We 
are looking to raise $105,000 dollars this year. Also, 25% of the donations go to local food shelters and the rest of 
the money goes to global charities. The money does go to world hunger relief through Church World Service. 

 

Successful Blood Drive – Thank you! 

Thank you to all our returning and new donors who showed up on April 10th. A very special 
thank you goes out to Jeannette Harting who so generously took over coordinating this 

event. It takes a lot of effort to pull it all together as Carol Phelps can attest to, and we are grateful that Jeannette 
accepted the challenge. We also greatly appreciate the volunteers that day that helped make things go smoothly! 
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Community Yard Sale - June 1st 

A Yard Sale is planned for Saturday, June 1st. Anyone interested in sharing ideas or (hopefully) interested in joining 
the yard sale team is welcome to join us. We need lots of helpful hands onboard. More details to come!  
Vendor space: $20 (2 parking spaces) 
No electronics please! No CD's! 
Suggested items:  Furniture, Home Decor, Clocks, Lamps, Personal Care, 
Baskets, Handbags, Luggage, Pet Supplies,  Crafts and Sewing Materials, 
Lawn & Garen, Tools, Auto accessories.   Thank you! 
Ute Buff   ubuff@hotmail.com   518-364-3343 
Michelle Wiegert michwiegert@gmail.com  518-753-4516 

Fundraising Team Update 

In addition to the above Yard Sale announcement, we are planning an Italian night, tentatively, on Monday, 
September 23, 2024. We plan to serve Chicken Parmigiana, Spaghetti & Meatballs, Salad, Fresh Bread, and a 
beverage. Watch for more details. 

Mark your calendars for the following upcoming events: 
 June 1  Garage Sale 
 June 25  Election Primary Bake sale 
 July 13  Berry Festival 
 September 23 Italian Night Dinner 

November 5 Election Day Bake Sale 
November 23 Holiday Boutique 
December 14 Cookie Walk

*Ongoing Fundraisers-Got Sneakers, Car Wash and Clynk Bottles and Cans. 

"CLYNK" CAN COLLECTION!! 

As of April 23, we have $129.25 in our Clynk fundraising account! Please keep bringing your bottles and cans for the Clynk 
Bottles & Cans Collection Fundraiser. There are Clynk bags in the narthex to be taken and used for this purpose. 
The barcode will designate Good Shepherd’s Account Number so a check can be sent to Good Shepherd Church 
for deposit. If you are not familiar with Clynk, an instruction sheet is available as well. 

Overflow Homeless Shelter – Thanks 

It is so hard to believe that another Overflow Homeless Shelter Season is over. A very big thanks to Nancy and 
Steve Layne for making the dinner for the Overflow Homeless Shelter in April. A big thanks to all of you for 
making dinners for the men and staff at the Overflow Homeless Shelter for the past shelter season. The men and 
staff really appreciate the homemade meals and thanks again for everyone who has supported this special ministry. 

Annual Shred-It Event  

The Annual free Shred-It Day at Ameriprise, 80 Wolf Rd. has been announced.  It is Saturday May 4th from 9 - 12 
noon, rain or shine. Open to All! Donation of any canned goods will be matched by a monetary donation from 
Ameriprise. Donations of canned goods will go to Northeast Food Bank.  Contact Jeff Emptage if you have any 
questions. 

mailto:ubuff@hotmail.com
mailto:michwiegert@gmail.com
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Little Pantry  

Good Shepherd has a food box in the parking lot that is called the Little Pantry that we fill with non-perishable 
food items for people that are in need of food.  The members of Good Shepherd continue to make very generous 
food and monetary donations to this wonderful and greatly needed ministry.  A very big thanks goes out to all of 
you for your donations.  See list of food items below that are greatly needed. 

Suggested items include: 
- Dried beans, Canned Beef Stew, Cereal, Chef Boyardee, Crackers, Pasta 
- Boxed Milk, Rice, Rice A Roni, Canned Salmon 
- Dried or Canned Soup, Spaghetti Sauce, Canned or Packaged Tuna 
- Toilet Paper, Dog and Cat Food, Kitty Litter  

Many thanks to the members and friends of Good Shepherd who used the special envelopes in April to make 
donations to the Little Pantry! Ten donors contributed $343 during the first three weeks of April, bringing year-to-
date donations to more than $1000! Your donations are helping local people in need. Thank you! 

March Attendance Record 

Date       In-Person         Zoom          Total 
3/3   37   4   41 
3/10   41   4   45 
3/17   35   3   38 
3/24   42   6   48 
3/28   28   1   29 
3/30   64      64 
3/31   69   1   70 

Technology Update 

We have completed migrating our Microsoft Email 365 Plus from GoDaddy to a Not For Profit Microsoft suite. 
We are eligible for up to 10 licenses at no charge. This includes the whole Microsoft suite. TechSoup worked with 
us to provide a seamless successful migration of our emails to the Not For Profit Microsoft email. 

Our domain, gslcl.org will remain with GoDaddy and our Website gslcl.org will continue to be hosted by Saratoga 
hosting.  Our website continues to be updated.  Vince and Laurie Pasqualino are volunteering to learn how to do 
the updates so that they can help and provide backup to Steve. Please visit our website at www.gslcl.org. 

We are always looking for feedback on our Sunday Worship Zoom so that we can improve our performance. Please 
contact Steve Layne with your feedback. 

Fellowship after Worship – Volunteers Needed 

Thank you to all who have generously signed up to host our gatherings following worship. Please consider 
providing coffee and some small snacks by signing up on the bulletin board at the front entrance. What a great time 
to meet each other and chat. Questions? Contact Meg Winters, Fellowship Coordinator at 518-860-4594. 

http://www.gslcl.org/
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Financial News 

 

 

 

 

 

ALT Outreach Ministry 

During May & June, we are pausing from our regular ALT collection schedule and instead 
encouraging our congregations to donate toward the Upstate New York Synod “Loaves and 
Fishes” appeal for ELCA World Hunger. Donations may be made through your own 
congregation, as usual. Thank you for your generosity in supporting this vital ministry of our 
church to provide sustainable solutions that get at the root causes of hunger and poverty in 
our communities and around the world. 

 

Synod Hunger Appeal – “Loaves and Fishes” 

In keeping with this year’s celebration of the 50th anniversary of ELCA World Hunger, your Upstate NY Synod’s 
Hunger Justice Team invites you and your congregation to participate in “Loaves and Fishes,” inspired by Jesus’ 
miraculous feeding of the 5000 with only five loaves and two small fish (Matthew 14:17-20) 

Each congregation in the synod has been challenged to raise at least $500 for ELCA World Hunger by Synod 
Assembly, the first week of June. This year’s focus is on two programs: Irrigation Systems (Loaves) and Fish 
Farms (Fishes).  

Irrigation System: Many farmers around the world rely on rainwater to nourish their crops. When the rain doesn’t 
fall, an entire community can be vulnerable to drought and hunger. Irrigation systems, coupled with 
training and maintenance, can help vulnerable farmers and their families become more resilient to the impacts of 
climate change and give them the tools to protect their water supply. 

Fish Farm: It starts with a pond, training and a few fast-growing fish such as tilapia. Soon the pond can provide 
the community with a long-term supply of fish, rich in vitamins, minerals and protein. 

Donate today online at http://gslcl.org or in the offering plate. Be sure to write “Synod Hunger Appeal” 
in the memo line to have your gift routed appropriately. Let’s meet and exceed the challenge set before us! 

Financial Report for 
March 2024 

 Month YTD  

Expenses $8,975.48 $32,183.58  

Revenue $10,823.60 $31,273.43  

Surplus + 
Deficit  - 

 
 

 
-$910.15 

 

Online giving 

Visit http://www.gslcl.org/#make-donation to 
securely give online with Tithe.ly. A recurring 
gift is a great way to support the ministry of the 
congregation. 

 

 

http://gslcl.org/
http://www.gslcl.org/#make-donation
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TWO Congregation Anniversaries Parties on May 19 

Our friends at the Lutheran Church of the Holy Spirit and First Lutheran Church are both celebrating significant 
anniversaries this year and are having parties on the same day. See below for details. Let's show up and celebrate the 
activity of God in Albany! 

Celebrating 50 years of Lutheran Church of the Holy Spirit 
May 19 – 12 Noon - Joseph E. Zaloga American Legion Post 4 Everett Road Extension, Albany, NY 

On May 19th, 2024, Holy Spirit Lutheran Church will be celebrating our 50th Anniversary. Please join us for special 
worship service at Holy Spirit, followed by a banquet at Joseph E. Zaloga American Legion Post located at 4 
Everett Road Extension, Albany, NY. Bishop Miller will also be here to celebrate with us and share in the banquet 
after worship. 

The cost for the banquet is $28.00/person and reservations are required. When making your reservation, you will 
have the option to choose either roast top round of Beef or roasted sliced breast of Turkey. Your entree includes a 
tossed salad, potato, vegetable, dinner rolls, coffee and tea, or there is an option for vegetarian lasagna with tossed 
salad. There will be a cash bar available with very reasonable prices.  

Hors D’ Oeuvres will be served at Noon, followed by the meal at 1PM. Dinner will be followed by cake.  
Paid reservations are required by May 1st, 2024. 

Contact the Holy Spirit Office (518-463-6224, office@HolySpiritAlbany.org) for RSVP information. 

Celebrating 375 years of First Lutheran Albany 
May 19 – 4 PM – First Lutheran Church, 181 Western Ave, Albany, NY 

First Lutheran traces our history to the earliest Lutherans in Fort Orange. In 1649, some Lutherans among the 
Dutch colonizers, including Andreas Braat (“de Noorman,” or “the northman,” for whom Normanskill is named), 
joined with some Lutherans in New Amsterdam (now Manhattan) to request a pastor from Amsterdam. They were 
denied and continued meeting in house churches and longing for preaching, teaching, baptism, and communion. 

On the afternoon of May 19, the Festival of Pentecost, the congregation invites you to join in a festive eucharist and 
reception celebrating 375 years of following the light of Christ and encountering the grace of the living God in 
Albany.  Worship begins at 4 PM, preservice music beginning about 3:45. A reception follows in Wittenberg Hall.   

RSVP for the reception by May 10. A suggestion contribution of $45/adult & $20/youth is encouraged.  
Any amount to defray the cost is welcome. 
Get the RSVP form and more information here: http://firstlutheranalbany.org/375_invite 

Memorial Day Service – May 27 @ 3pm 
Holy Spirit Cemetery – 422 Feura Bush Road, Glenmont, NY 

On Monday, May 27, there will be a Memorial Day service held at 3 pm by the Lutheran Church of the Holy Spirit 
at Holy Spirit’s cemetery on 422 Feura Bush Road, Glenmont, NY. If you would like to attend, please bring a chair 
and an umbrella in case of inclement weather. This service is dedicated to the remembrance of those members of 
the military who died in war. Please feel free to bring and share the names of members of your extended family who 
are part of that group remembered on Memorial Day as the fallen. 

http://firstlutheranalbany.org/375_invite
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Capital Region Pride – June 9 

As a Reconciling in Christ congregation, we plan to participate in the Capital Region Pride 
Festival on June 9th. That morning’s worship will be Reconciling in Christ Sunday, celebrating and 
recommitting to the inclusive and expansive love of God that we proclaim.  

That afternoon, we’ll join with other welcoming congregations of the Capital Region with a vendor table at the 
Pride Festival, proclaiming in word and in presence the expansive love of God. Contact Pastor Chilton or Colleen 
Ward if you would like to be part of planning our participation in the Pride festival. 
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 ~ MAY ~  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   

 

 

 

 

1 

1 pm Bible 
Study 

 

2 

12-3 Colonie 
Srs (BR) 

4pm Drama 
Kids 

3 

9:30 Colonie 
Srs. 

4 pm Dance 
Assembly 

 

5 

8:45 WORSHIP 

9:45 Fellowship 

 

6 

9-3 Tovah 
Kitchen 

 

7 

12:30 Colonie Srs. 

7 pm Outreach & 
Evangelism 

8 

1 pm Bible 
Study 

6 pm “Girls 
Night Out”  

9 

12-3 Colonie 
Srs (BR) 

4pm Drama 
Kids 

10 

9:30 Colonie 
Srs. 

 

11 

 

12 

8:45 WORSHIP 

9:45 Fellowship 

 

13 

9-3 Tovah 
Kitchen 

6:30 pm Church 
Council 

14 

12:30 Colonie Srs. 

 

15 

1 pm Bible 
Study 

 

16 

12-3 Colonie 
Srs (BR) 

4pm Drama 
Kids 

17 

9:30 Colonie 
Srs. 

18 

9AM-1PM 

Sneaker 
Collection 
 

Pentecost 
Geranium  
Drop-Off 

19 PENTECOST 

8:45 WORSHIP 

9:45 Fellowship 

9:45 Ministry Fair 

20 

9-3 Tovah 
Kitchen 

 

 

 

21 

 

12:30 Colonie Srs. 

. 

22 

 

1 pm Bible 
Study 

 

23 

 

12-3 Colonie 
Srs (BR) 

4pm Drama 
Kids 

24 

9:30 Colonie 
Srs. 

25 

 

26 

8:45 WORSHIP 

9:45 Fellowship 

 

27 

9-3 Tovah 
Kitchen 

 

28 

12:30 Colonie Srs. 

 

29 

9 am Colonie 
Srs Board 

7 pm Property 
Committee 

 

30 31  

  

Pastor away at ELCA Churchwide Office 
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Many thanks to our worship servers & volunteers! 

May 5 

Opener Steve Layne 
Greeter Maryanne Sangiacomo 
Usher Dick Walker 
Lay Reader  Mike Serge 
Communion Assistant  Nancy Serge 
AV Tech Marie Wertman 
Closer Mike Serge 
 

May 12 

Opener Patti Kopach  
Greeter Patti Kopach 
Usher Mike Serge 
Lay Reader  Meg Winters 
Communion Assistant  Bertie Cole 
AV Tech Maryanne Sangiacomo 
Closer Meg Winters 

May 19 

Opener Mike Serge  
Greeter Betty Suarez 
Usher Paul Spofford 
Lay Reader  Colleen Ward 
Communion Assistant  Patti Kopach 
AV Tech Emmie Knobloch 
Closer Rob Beach 
 

May 26 

Opener Kathy Ingalls  
Greeter Kathy Ingalls 
Usher Rob Beach 
Lay Reader  Kiran Dean 
Communion Assistant  Atif Dean 
AV Tech Elizabeth Strohbeck 
Closer Danny Patrick 

 

Pentecost Sunday is May 19! 

Wear FLAME colors for the Holy Spirit! 

The liturgical color of the day is RED and the Holy Spirit is often symbolized by fire, so wear red, orange, yellow, or 
all of the above. Let’s have the room feel on fire like our hearts feel with Christ’s love burning in us and sending us 
out to the world. 

Geraniums for Pentecost 

We plan to decorate the chancel with red, orange, and yellow (flame!) colored geraniums on Pentecost. They’ll be 
planted outside the building after the service. Donate plants by bringing them to church during the sneaker drive 
on May 18, 9-1. Donate money by May 12th for someone else to do the shopping for you. A suggested donation is 
$10. Help us evoke the Holy Spirit in worship and beautify the grounds for the summer! 

 

Good Shepherd Lutheran Church 
510 Albany Shaker Road,  

The Rev. D. Lowell Chilton, Pastor 

pastor@gslcl.org ☩ cell: 518-285-0441 

mailto:pastor@gslcl.org

